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! The Community Health Fair, Saturday, May 7, 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 
p.m., Lincoln Avenue School (See flyer below) 

! Monthly Board of Education Meeting, (Rescheduled) Thursday, 
May 12, 7:30 p.m., Orange Preparatory Academy 

! PARCC Testing Grades 3-8, Monday, April 4 - Friday, May 13 
! PARCC Testing, High School, Monday, April 11 - Friday, May 20,  
! PARCC Testing, High School (Spring Block), Monday, April 25 - 

Friday, June 3 (See PARCC Calendar Below, for Individual School Test 
Dates) 

 

Recognizing Teachers During National Teacher Appreciation 
Week 

There were many expressions of thanks shared on May 3, Teacher Appreciation Day and 
during the week of recognition. Superintendent Ronald C. Lee shared a note, with heartfelt 
thanks to teachers. “I want to thank all teachers for the incredible work you do here in 
Orange.” He thanked the devoted teachers of Orange for “the great work you do all year 
round for our students,” and emphasized, “Your commitment and dedication to our students 
does not go unnoticed.” 

Deputy Superintendent Dr. Paula Howard shared a poem with teachers:  
  
 

A Teacher for All Seasons 
 
A teacher is like Spring, 
Who nurtures new green sprouts, 
Encourages and leads them, 
Whenever they have doubts. 

 
A teacher is like Summer,  
Whose sunny temperament 
Makes studying a pleasure, 
Preventing discontent. 
 

A teacher is like Fall, 
With methods crisp and clear, 
Lessons of bright colors 
And a happy atmosphere. 

 
 
 
A teacher is like Winter,  
While it's snowing hard outside, 
Keeping students comfortable, 
As a warm and helpful guide. 
 

Teacher, you do all these 
things, 
With a pleasant attitude; 
You're a teacher for all seasons, 
And you have my gratitude! 
 

 
 

By Joanna Fuchs 
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STEM Club Students Solve An OUTBREAK!  
Submitted by Ms. Jennifer Brown, Science teacher and STEM Club Advisor, Orange Preparatory 
Academy 

 

The Rutgers Science 
Explorer (RSE) visited 
Orange Preparatory 
Academy on March 22. The 
RSE, a 40-foot custom-
designed, fully equipped 
state-of-the-art mobile 
laboratory, promotes hands-
on activities in the STEM 
disciplines to middle school 
students around NJ. The 
students played the role of 
Center for Disease Control 
(CDC) researchers under the 

overall direction of STEM club advisor, Ms. Jennifer Brown, and the Rutgers Science 
Explorer Bus. The task of the RSE visit is described on the 
https://rlc.rutgers.edu/science-outreach/schedule-a-bus-visit, as follows: 

Students take on the role of a researcher at the Center for Disease Control to identify the 
unknown microbe that is causing a fictitious outbreak. As they create a list of potential 
culprits, they learn all about the many, many microbes, both good and bad that are in our 
lives. Using a series of simulated tests just like the professional do, students eliminate the 
possible causes one by one, learning about each microbe as they go. They discover the 
reason for the outbreak just in the nick of time! 

 

   

    
Pictured: Scenes from the Orange Prep’s STEM Club students working to solve an “outbreak.” 
 

 
 

Pictured: STEM Club students pose in front of the Rutgers 
Science Explorer. 
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Orange High School Selected as a 2015-2016 U Got 
Brains Champion School  
Submitted by Mrs. Denise DePalma, SHRP Instructor of Health Science and HOSA Advisor, 
Orange High School 

 

 
 

The Brain Injury Alliance of New Jersey (BIANJ) is pleased to announce that Orange High 
School has been selected as a 2015-2016 U Got Brains Champion School.  The BIANJ 
sponsored program works to reduce teen driving injuries and fatalities through a peer-to-
peer school based initiative. The district was awarded $750 to cover the cost of transportation 
to the alliance’s statewide showcase and to purchase materials to promote the 
campaign.  Members of the Health Occupation Students of America (HOSA), along with 
their adviser, Mrs. Denise DePalma (pictured above), worked on this endeavor to bring in 
guest speakers and create PSA's for the morning announcements to educate all on the 
dangers of distracted driving, walking and riding. The students continue to meet every 
other week to create educational material and a PowerPoint that they will share at the 6th 
Annual U Got Brains Champion Schools Program Awards Showcase with all Champion Schools 
later this month in Jackson, N.J.  The student participants will also be rewarded with entry to 
Six Flags Great Adventure, following the showcase. 

  

Checking in With The Visual and Performing Arts Department 
Submitted by Ms. Donna Sinisgalli, Supervisor of Visual and Performing Arts 

The Mighty Marching Tornadoes 
The Orange High School Mighty Marching Tornado Band performed in the City of Orange 
Italian Heritage Parade, on April 30, which included the Mount Carmel Church 
neighborhood. Supervisor of Visual and Performing Arts, Ms. Donna Sinisgalli, said, “It was 
great to hear all the new instruments and see community members come out and support our 
marching band.”  Dr. Steven Reeves, Director of the Mighty Marching Tornadoes was 
complimented for his dedication and commitment to the band; the students were the 
highlight of the parade! 
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Pictured:  The OHS Mighty Marching Tornadoes. 

Dancers Tour University of the Arts in Philadelphia 
Ms. Tosha Brown, Orange High School dance instructor and Mr. Alonzo Hall, dance teacher at 
Orange Preparatory Academy, took their ensemble students to the University of the Arts 
(UOA) Dance Festival on April 30. The students attended numerous dance performances by 
the University of the Arts college students and professors.  In addition, former Orange High 
School student, Marco Figeroni, who won a full scholarship to UOA, gave our students a 
private tour of the campus. 

 
Pictured:  Ms. Brown and Mr. Alonzo (Right front) pose with students, in Philadelphia. 
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10th Congressional Art Competition 
An awards reception was held on May 2, at the Newark Museum, for the 10th Congressional 
District Art Competition, in Newark. Art teacher, Mr. Nate Brown, and the Supervisor of 
Visual and Performing Arts, Ms. Donna Sinisgalli attended, along with three Orange High 
School students with artwork on display. The students in attendance were:  Ricardy Jean 
Louis, Papouch Demosthenes, and Dane Harry-Samuel. Two other students, not in 
attendance, who had work on display, were Alexandria English and Lucas Mesa Fernandez. 

    
Pictured (left to right): Orange High School students pose with their artwork at the Newark Museum, 
and with Mr. Brown. 
 
The competition, entitled An Artistic Discovery, is part of a nationwide program to encourage 
young people to utilize visual arts as a medium for self-expression. All students who 
participate received certificates and prizes. Congratulations to the five Orange High School 
artists for their work! 

 

Pictured: Participants in the 10th Congressional District Art Competition pose with Congressman 
Donald M. Payne, Jr.  
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Lincoln Avenue School Spelling Bee, Grade 1 - 2 
Submitted by Ms. Yashmine Cooper, Second Grade teacher, Lincoln Avenue School 

Lincoln Avenue School's Spelling Bee, for grades 1 and 2, was held on May 3. Students 
watched and listened intently, as the first and second grade students fielded more and more 
challenging words before winners were selected. Listed below are the first, second and third 
place winners for grades 1 and 2.  

Grade 1  
1st - Jefferson Reyes 
2nd - Jamie Dominguez 
3rd - Aiden Jackson 

Grade 2 
1st - Abraham Cissce 
2nd - Ariel Arrington 
3rd - Nigel Tom 

  

The Judges were Ms. Gina Geronimo and Ms. Faye Coward and the announcer was Ms. 
Yashmine Cooper. 

   
Pictured: Lincoln Avenue 1st and 2nd grade students compete in the school’s Spelling Bee 
 

   
Pictured: Lincoln Avenue Spelling Bee judges and announcer; First, Second and Third Place Spelling 
Bee Winners for Grades 1 and 2.  
 
   
 

Coming Soon . . . Articles in Upcoming Issues: 
 

• The 5th Annual Orange Dance Festival 
• An Evening of Poetry and Prose at Orange Preparatory Academy 
• School Spelling Bees 
• Mock Trial at Orange Preparatory Academy 
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FYI 
 

Jeans for Troops Day 

 

On Thursday, May 26, 2016, the Orange Public School District will again 
participate in Jeans for Troops, hosted by the G.I. Go Fund, in honor of 
Memorial Day. This is a national dress down day to raise funds to benefit 
veterans from all generations who are in need of assistance. To learn 
more about this initiative, visit: http://gigofund.org/aboutus.html 

Staff members who choose to participate will contribute $5 and students 
who choose to participate will contribute $1, to wear jeans to 
work/school. See flyer below. 

 

Board of Education Meeting Rescheduled 
 

The Orange Board of Education has re-scheduled its next regularly scheduled 
Public Board Meeting (originally scheduled for Tuesday, May 10, 2016) to 
Thursday, May 12, 2016 at 7:30 p.m. in the Orange Preparatory Academy 
Auditorium, 400 Central Ave., Orange, NJ. 

 

OHS Graduate Invited to NY Giants Rookie Mini-Camp 

 

Kassan Messiah, a 2012 Orange High School graduate, has been invited to the NY Giants 
Rookie Mini Camp. In an article in the Star Ledger, on April 27, (online at nj.com), Kassan’s 
football career at the University of Massachusetts is highlighted, along with his hopes of 
playing for the NY Giants. To view the article, visit nj.com. The picture below is taken from 
the article. 

  
UMass linebacker Kassan Messiah, a former Orange High star, is hoping to find an NFL home this 
weekend. (Mark Humphrey | AP Photo)  
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Kassan Messiah (shown left in image from the 
UMass website), a former linebacker for the 
Tornadoes, received a four-year athletic 
scholarship to attend the University of 
Massachusetts. He played with the Tornadoes 
for four years and was instrumental in the 
team’s 7-2 record in 2011. Kassan was also a 
member of the National Honor Society. 

 

2015-2016 School Spelling Bees Scheduled  
 

The Orange School District’s English Language Arts Department has 
announced the schedule for School Spelling Bees.   
 
The remaining School Bees are as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The District-wide Spelling Bee, for grades 1 - 7, will be held on Tuesday, May 24, from 9:00 
a.m. - 2:00 p.m., at Orange Preparatory Academy. See flyer below. 

 

Save the Date for Kindergarten Orientation  

 
Mark these dates on your calendar, if you have a pre-school 
student entering Kindergarten next school year:  

 

 
 

 
 

SPELLING BEE 2015-2016 
School Date-Time 

OAKWOOD Week of May 9th (Time and Date TBD) 

LINCOLN 
Tuesday, May 10, 9:00 a.m.  (Grades 6-7) 
Grades 1-2 and Grades 3-5 Completed 

FOREST Wednesday, May 11, 2:00 p.m. 
CLEVELAND Thursday, May 12, 9:00 a.m. (Grades 4-7); 1:00 p.m. (Grades 1-3) 

HEYWOOD School Bee Completed 
PARK  School Bee Completed 

RPCS School Bee Completed 

Kindergarten Orientation Sessions 
School Date Time 

Heywood Avenue School  Thursday, May 19 9:30 a.m. 
Rosa Parks Community School  Wednesday, May 25 9:00 a.m. 
Park Avenue School  Friday, May 27 9:00 a.m. 
Forest Street School  Friday, May 27 9:00 a.m. 
Oakwood Avenue Community School  Thursday, June 2  10:00 a.m.  
Cleveland Street School  Friday, June 3  9:00 a.m. 
Lincoln Avenue School  Friday, June 17  9:30 a.m. 
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See flyers below for additional events and activities! 
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